
Chairman and members of the committee,

My name is Susan R. Long, my husband Richard and I have built our lives on this land and have an obligation to protect
the land for future generations. Therefore, I urge you to oppose HB 1258. This bill is yet another angle to remove local
control and further erode property rights. It completely strips land owners from having a voice and hands over the deci-
sion making to three people serving on the Public Service Commission.

This bill undermines fundamental private property rights by allowing state permits for electric transmission projects to
override local zoning and land use ordinances. As landowners, we have a vested interest in how our land is used and
protected. The right to govern land use at the local level is essential to maintaining property values, ensuring safety, and
preserving the character of our communities. 

Adding the retroactive date of January 1, 2025 not only disregards current local decisions but potentially invalidates 
Conditional Use Permit denials. I’ll use the real life example of Wano and Willowbank Townships in LaMoure County.

This is state sponsored, corporate takings of private property. 

The ad shown below was paid for by District 28 Reps. Brandenburg and Grueneich and appeared in several local papers.
Why would our elected officials promote and pay for a JetX Transmission Line advertisement and completely
disregard the concerns of their constituents? The second paragraph states, “We want to preserve the wholesome
culture and nurturing environment of our state.”
Omitted was: With high voltage transmission lines, substations, wind towers, solar panels, underground battery storage,
CO2 carbon pipelines (Google: Kill Zone), data centers, air carbon capture facilities, eFuel facility, etc.
Is this how you envision and define a nurturing environment?

I respectfully ask that you protect local control and property rights by voting no on HB 1258.
Thank you for your time.
Susan R. Long, Berlin, ND


